FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to request under the freedom of information act, the following information

1. How many fines have been handed out to parents or guardians for pupils failing to attend school in your area during the first term of academic year 2020-21?
2. Of those fines, how many have subsequently been a) paid, b) cancelled or c) remain unpaid
3. How much revenue has so far been collected by the council in fines for missed school during the first term of 2020-21?
4. How many fines were handed out to parents or guardians for pupils failing to attend school in your area during the first term of academic year 2019-20?

524 Penalty Notices were issued between - 27th Aug-11th Oct 19. Penalty notices could relate to absence in the summer of 2019.  In order to check this, each Notice would have to be checked individually. This would take an average of at least 5 minutes per PN and over 43 hours of work at a cost of £1000 to the Council.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

We can tell you within the limit that in response to Q1, 26 Penalty Notices have been issued between - 26th Aug-16th Oct 20. You may wish to refine the rest of your request to enable us to provide you with more information. Please contact us if you need help in doing that.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
